

# Harlowton Federated Church Judith Gap United Methodist Church



United Methodist

Presbyterian (U. S. A.)

Study (406) 632-4228 Home (406) 632-4602 P. O. Box 726 15 1st NW Harlowton, Montana 59036

Dear Yellowstone Presbytery,

On May 4-5, 2018, the Harlowton Federated Church is excited to host the meeting of the Yellowstone Presbytery. We are located at 15 1<sup>st</sup> St NW just one block south of the E57B engine and turn right (west.) Best accessible parking is in the parking lot in back and up the ramp but you are welcome to circle around through that lot and angle park in front of the church as well (but there are stairs). You may also park in the Citizen's Bank and Trust parking lot, (adjacent, to the east if there is room). The church phone number is 406-632-4228. The event coordinator's number and e-mail are 406-632-4816 (Susan), sbeley@hotmail.com.

## Registration:

The registration table will be at the back of the sanctuary as you enter the church. It will be staffed beginning at 11:00 am on Friday the 4<sup>th</sup>. Wi-Fi will be accessible with password provided at the time.

### Lodging:

The County Side Inn (406-632-4119) has blocked its entire motel for this event and will release the rooms on April 4<sup>th</sup>. This means however, that there are only 19 rooms total. This is a very clean and newly remodeled "mom & pop" motel with some unusual accommodations. For instance one room is a family suite and could sleep up to 7 people depending on your lifestyle and preference. Most rooms are typical two double bed set up. In order to optimize the use of the motel, we are hoping that you might partner up with a friend (if possible) instead of reserving the entire room for one person. In addition, we are providing home stays (contact Susan, listed above). However, most of these will involve steps but will be smoke-free, pet-free homes with no meals provided.

#### Meals:

We will have a free light lunch for you in the Fellowship Hall on Friday before the meeting. Snacks will be provided on Friday afternoon and Saturday morning. The Friday evening meal will be \$8.00 per person and will be paid for at registration, however a count is requested by Monday, April 30<sup>th</sup> to prepare (we don't have the luxury of running to Costco at the last minute so we thank you for a prompt reply). Children are welcome to join this meal for a \$2.00 charge. Upon leaving Saturday, a travel "snack sack" will be provided. You should know that the Federated Church is plastic bottle "free" so filtered water will be provided in cups but we encourage you to bring your own refillable water bottle. Snacks and meals will also include coffee, tea, and lemonade.

#### **Child Care:**

If child care is needed, please contact the coordinator above (406-632-4816) by April 1, 2018 with ages of children. The UMC (our partner) requires that we set up child care with background checks and safe sanctuary so we will need adequate notice to make this happen.

We look forward to having you in our Central Montana home!

Pastor Vicki Waddington